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TO: A.J. Johnson, City Administrator
FROM: Richard Klimes, Director of Parks and Recreation
SUBJECT: Weed Park - Request to close to vehicular traffic

Attached you will find a letter of request fi*om Mr. Greg Harper representing the Melon
City Bike Club. Mr. Harper is requesting to close Weed Park to vehicular traffic on
Sunday, May 24, 2009 for the 3U' annual Melon City Criterium bike race. He is
requesting to close the streets fi*om 6:30am to 5:30pm.

The Melon City Criterium Committee has been very responsible in the past and have
worked cooperatively with City staff and area neighbors. Additionally, the Muscatine
Recreation Advisory Commission at the January 2009 regular meeting fiilly endorsed the
request to use Weed Park for this event.

At this time. City staff would recommend that the City Council approve the request to
close Weed park to vehicular traffic on Sunday, May 24, 2009 fî om 6:30am to 5:30pm
for the 31®^ annual Melon City Criterium bike race.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. Please contact me if you have any
questions or concerns.

C: Heather Carlson, Office Coordinator
Les Dennis, Parks Maintenance Supervisor
Greg Harper, Melon City Criterium




